Email from David Fraser to Julian Paren following Black Isle Community Energy meeting at Resolis

On Mon, Jul 7, 2014 at 10:39 PM, David Fraser <dfraser314@gmail.com> wrote:

Folks, I was at the meeting in Resolis Hall tonight. I was one of the few who voted as ‘Undecided’ – giving the benefit of doubt.

The case for the wind turbines was poorly presented. It was wrong the lead with a £500K unqualified bribe to the audience.  

Absolutely the campaign has to start somewhere, and there is much work to do yet, and of course Transition Black Isle is pro, you are a promoter, so don’t try to also make out that you are almost neutral – you can’t be, but you lead with facts and make it very clear when facts are not yet available.

Finally at the end, the credibility was blown when you said that this was an issue about Climate Change. Black Isle wind turbines is NOT about climate change, its about local economics – you failed to recognise that fact.

And really finally, it is not possible for a charity to raise serious capital funding from a bank. A company with suitable balance sheet or strong enough guaranteed cashflow can raise debt, but not a new charity.

I am not ideologically opposed to wind turbine or any other fresh new idea – unlike many people in the hall. I do want to hear a factual case for wind turbines and make up my mind based on scientific and economic fact. And I do appreciate you guys trying for something new and will always support the principle of innovation.

Regards
David Fraser

Julian Paren's reply
Dear David
Thank you for your observations.  It was very good of you to write to give a perspective on the meeting.  Very valued.  I will pass your remarks on to the two presenters, Mike Sherring and Roger McMichael.  I am glad innovation is to be applauded and that you have no ideology against wind turbines.  Thank you for coming to the meeting.

May I give you my perspective as a climate change scientist.  There is a conflict between the need to modernize the energy structure of the UK and the need to meet self-imposed UK and Scottish targets for reducing greenhouse gas emissions in line with the now-defunct Kyoto Protocol.  These target reductions are enshrined in current UK/Scottish law.  Either everybody and every industry in UK/Scotland finds ways of using less energy, or we need replacements for oil/gas/coal/nuclear electricity power stations coming to the ends of their life, or new capacity.  The Scottish Government is opposed to siting nuclear power stations here.  The oil/gas/coal otherwise needed has to be imported and much comes from the world's trouble spots.  There is a need for Energy security which is what home-grown renewables provides.

Scotland is indeed very well suited for tidal/wind generation of electricity.  The question is cost/benefit/value for money, and then where will the facilities go.  Here I state I am in favour of the Black Isle generating the equivalent of half the electricity it needs in current circumstances.  It would remind people each time they used electricity that there is cost somewhere in getting it to them.  All electricity has to be generated.  Sure if all on the Black Isle pledged to find ways of saving one third of the electricity, some of the proponents of the scheme would be happy to reduce the number to two turbines.

As it is the future lies in electricity - renewably produced if climate change is to be tackled.  Electric cars are more efficient than petrol/diesel ones and they can be charged overnight.  Heat pumps can heat peoples houses three or four times cheaper in energy than pure electric heating.  So new capacity for electricity production is inevitable.

I am no expert on the finance side of obtaining the £10 million or so for the project.  All I can say is that similar schemes have not stalled if the local community has supported them.  

So, we fundamentally disagree on the way climate change has been used in the debate.  To me, it is at the heart of the issue. I have been professionally involved in studying the link between CO2 and climate, and the link is so strong that I fully support all attempts (political and personal) to reduce the CO2 impact of Mankind.

Your letter and my reply (written in the capacity of one of the volunteers working for Black Isle Community Energy) is being  forwarded to Martin and Roger.

I hope we can meet again and share our hopes and doubts.

Yours sincerely

Julian Paren

Director Transition Black Isle
